VILLAGE OF ORFORDVILLE
Regular Board Meeting
Monday, June 12, 2017  7:00 p.m.
Orfordville Village Hall


CALL TO ORDER
	President David Olsen called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were President Olsen, Dan Bartelt, Beth Schmidt, Gary Phillips, and Becky Strupp.  Also present were Lee Bohnhoff, Mike Eggleston, Gene Laschinger, Joe Thompson, Rhonda Streich, Angie Wellnitz, Tina Wellnitz, Karl Stuvengen, and Clerk Sherri Waege.  Absent was Russell Rucker.
AGENDA VERIFICATION
	Clerk Waege verified that on June 9, 2017, copies of the agenda were delivered to the President and Trustees; and posted at the Village Hall, Library, and the Farmers & Merchant’s Bank. There were no additions made to the agenda.
MINUTE APPROVAL
	Motion by Phillips, seconded by Strupp to approve the minutes of May 22, May 23, and June 5, 2017.  Motion carried.
CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD
	None.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
	None.
NEW BUSINESS
	Land Division Request of Jim Viene and Claude Klund.  Motion by Phillips, seconded by Bartelt to approve the Planning Commission recommendation to approve the land division request of Jim Viene and Claude Klund to separate portions of Lots 7 & 8 of 608 W. Beloit Street.  Motion carried.
	Award Bid for Upgrades at the Wastewater Treatment Plant.   Gene Laschinger was present to explain that the Village needs to award the bid for construction in order to satisfy the Clean Water Fund Loan.   Laschinger further explained that the Village can fall back on the Clean Water Fund Loan if the Village does not qualify for the Rural Development program.  Motion by Strupp, seconded by Phillips to award the bid for the upgrades at the Wastewater Treatment Plant to Portzen Construction Inc. for $4,565,550.00.  Motion carried.
	Liquor Licenses.  Motion by Phillips, seconded by Strupp to grant the following licenses to expire June 30, 2018:  Class “A” Fermented Malt Beverage and “Class A” Intoxicating Liquor License to Jonathan Onsgard for The Station at 616 W. Beloit Street;  Class “B” Fermented Malt Beverage License and “Class B” Intoxicating Liquor License to Kerry Knutson for Knutes Bar & Grill, Lori Mueller for The Stables Bar &Grill LLC at 717 Genesis Drive, and Salvatore Mazzarisi for Villa Pizza Family Restaurant at 214 Viking Drive.  Motion carried.
	Temporary Class “C” Fermented Malt Beverage and Wine License.  Motion by Phillips, seconded by Schmidt to approve a Temporary “Class B” Fermented Malt Beverage and Wine License to Wells-Davis-Young-Neal Post 209 for June15 through June 18, 2017 for the annual June Days Celebration at Purdy Park.  Motion carried.
	Operator License.  Motion by Bartelt, seconded by Strupp to approve Operators Licenses to expire June 30, 2018: Penny Bastian (upon receipt of successful background check), Bonnie Calkins, Amber Campbell, Chad Cooper (upon receipt of successful background check), Thomas Dodge, Alexia Essen, Kortni Grenawalt, Stephanie Johnson, Abby Knutson, Dawn Muenchow, Kelly Phillips, Brenna Rosser, Jessica Sagen, Karl Sarbacker, Melissa Walker, April Wellnitz, Rhonda Wilson, and Analyse Worachek.  Motion carried.
	Developers Agreement for Dollar General.   Clerk Waege explained that Tom TeBeest from Town & Country Engineering and Attorney Bill Henderson created the Developers Agreement. Discussion held on the deadlines for the improvements for water and sewer.    Stuvengen explained that those deadlines were brought up by Dollar General.  Clerk Waege explained that the item will be on the next agenda for final approval.  No action was taken.
	Bench at Stavn Park.  Clerk Waege explained that Vic Stavn passed away, and the family would like to donate a bench to Stavn Park which was named after their mother.  Clerk Waege explained that the bench would have to be bolted on a cement slab supplied by the Village.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded by Phillips to accept the donation of a bench from the family of Vic Stavn, and that the Village will provide a cement slab for the bench.  Motion carried.
	Yard Waste Site.   Discussion held on the email received from Chad Cleasby, Deputy Fire Chief of the Orfordville Fire Department advising the Village that he contacted the DNR and the Village will no longer be able to burn the yardwaste.  Additional discussion held on stricter rules for accepting yard waste.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded by Bartelt to have Atlas Custom Grinding bring their tub grinder to the Village to take care of the brush piles.  Motion carried.
	203 W. Brodhead Street.  Angie Wellnitz, Tina Wellnitz, and Rhonda Streich were present regarding their proposal for renting 203 W. Beloit Street for their quilting business The Sassy Farm Chicks.    Clerk Waege explained that she has not heard back from Leatrice Reints who was also interested in renting the building.   Motion by Bartelt, seconded by Strupp to enter into a six month lease beginning July 1, 2017 for the Sassy Farm Chicks.  Motion carried.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
	Motion by Phillips, seconded by Strupp to approve the Department Head Reports.  Motion carried.
TREASURER REPORTS
	Motion by Phillips, seconded by Schmidt to approve the Treasurer Reports.  Motion carried.
VOUCHERS
	Motion by Phillips, seconded by Bartelt to approve the following vouchers:  $47,812.47 for General Fund (including $11,452.00 for Baer Insurance), $6,060.15 for the Sewer Utility, and $15,738.78 for the Water Utility (including $13,588.85 for the Sewer Utility).  Motion carried.
CLOSED SESSION
	The Village did not go into closed session for renting 203 W. Beloit Street as only one party attended the meeting.
ADJOURN
	Motion by Phillips, seconded by Strupp to adjourn at 7:58 p.m.  Motion carried.


								Submitted by,

								David Olsen
								Village President

								Sherri Waege
								Village Clerk
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